


SUAA Board Minutes
Thursday, December 4, 2024
Zoom Meeting
    
Members present: Richmond, Barker, Pano, Dallinger, Werling, Farr, Brewer, Ramsey, Brown, Blackledge, Rock, McLean, Blackledge

The meeting was called to order by President Farr at 10:00 a.m. via Zoom. 

1. The secretary’s minutes of the last meeting were approved. Werling/Dallinger 

2. The treasurer’s report was approved. McLean/Brown   A motion was made, seconded and passed to secure a CD from Mid-America Bank. Brown/McLean

3. Survivors’ Assistance- Blackledge reported the following member has passed: Jo Ann Davis.

4. Membership- Farr reported the new membership report for this month is 474 members in our local chapter.

5. Social- Dallinger reported the snow bunny luncheon is to be held February 11 (snow date of February 18), and the spring meeting will be April 8. President Farr thanked Dallinger for her work in the planning and facilitating of the local events.

6. SURS Board Update- No report. 

7.  Publications- Barker asked that information for the next newsletter be sent to her by January 30.  The Snow Bunny participants should arrive at the front of the church.  Barker will send emails to members.

8. Foundation- Brown reported the new foundation treasurer has been approved.  The bookmark project is on hold.

9.  Networking- No report.

10. Legislation- Pano reported the WIU Board of Trustees will meet December 6, 2024.  They will vote on a new contract for Interim President throught 2027. In the State Assembly, the house has 78 democratic members and 40 republican members. The Senate has 40 democratic members and 19 republican members.  The democrats have a veto proof majority.  No significate action was taken in November during the veto session.  Tier 2 related House Bill 5909 has been filed. There was discussion of the need for more equal funding of higher education.  January 2-7 will be the lame duck session.  On November 18, a rally will be held in Springfield in support of Tier 2 funding.  The Illinois State budget funding will be an issue.  

11. Technology- No report. 	

12. Announcements – There will not be a January board meeting.  The next meeting will be held February 6. 

13. Old business- None identified.

14. New business- None identified.

15. Motion to adjourn. Pano/Brewer  
 
Respectfully submitted,
Jackie Richmond
Secretary



